STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 20 DECEMBER 2010  8PM

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, John Bews,Trish Cyster, Robert Gough, Ken Giles


	Public:
	4


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

A member of the public raised the question of purchasing an additional grit bin for Hillside.  Another member of the public asked the council to look into purchasing a wheeled grit bin for spraying pavements.  The council agreed to purchase the bin for Hillside as soon as possible and Cllr Cyster offered to look into the wheeled grit bin for pavement clearing.  A limit of £500 was put on the purchase by the full council.
286
To receive apologies for absence. 


Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, Ian Hudspeth
287
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


Andrew Henderson declared an interest in item 6 of the agenda due to his HGV Operating 
License.
288
Minutes of the last meeting. 


The minutes were approved and signed relating to 15 November 2010 meeting  
289.
Resignation of Cllr Burtsal

The appropriate notices had been displayed and the council would look to co-opt Richard 
Leonnard at the January 2011 meeting.
290
Affordable Housing Presentation

This was postponed to January due to the adverse weather conditions
291.
Lorry Traffic Plan 3 – Joanne Cooke Yarborough


The recent lorry survey showed an increased number of HGV traffic through the village.  
The 
weight limit proposed in LPT2 had not been carried across to LPT3.


 RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact Local Transport Plan 3 by 6 January 2011 to request that the 
proposed weight limit in LPT2 be reinstated in LPT3


The clerk would write to all relevant companies at the Enstone airfield complex requesting 
they observe the Freight Quality Partnership Route Map.  The chair to provide a list of all 
the companies based at the airfield.


The clerk to write to all GPS providers requesting assistance in defining the B4030 as a no 
through route for HGV lorries in conformance with the Freight Quality Partnership Map.
292
Church services and the website

A request had been made by Nynka Graham that all special church services be advertised on the SBPC website.
RESOLVED


THAT, due to the time consuming nature of inputting the data the clerk would request an 
electronic copy of the bulletin from Bill Lawrie each month that will be put up as a 
document on the website for public use.  In the meantime the clerk had advertised the 
Christmas services by way of a news item on the home page.
293
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the agenda.

(i)
Email from ORCC re Oil Buying Bulk Scheme

RESOLVED


THAT, this would be forwarded to Westcote Barton and Sandford St Martin as the majority 
of residents in SBPC parish were on mains gas.
(ii)
Another request from David Monk to support the Tennis Court Planning Application. 
RESOLVED


THAT, until a plan could be produced the council would not consider this request.
294.
Circulation Folder


No matters arising. 

295.
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) Emergency Plan



Nothing to report
(b) Youth Groups 


Robert Gough and John Bews. Robert suggested a Young Citizens Award for 2011.  
This would be awarded to someone aged 11 – 21 who had made a significant 
contribution to the parish.  He would take this forward with the Youth Groups and 
an article in the Barton Bulletin.
296.

Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
The minutes from the recent School Governors Meeting had been received and noted.
b) Highways, pavements and verges
Parking on Woodway – Complaint from resident.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact the PCSO’s and ask them to look into.
Kiddington Road overhanging tree
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would request M & D Gardening to remove and Cllr Henderson would inform the landowner, Mrs Prior.



Bridge on The Dock 
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer chase this through with Mr Kimberley due to the trip hazard nature.



South Street Road Surface 
RESOLVED


THAT, the council had now been informed that this was included in the 2011/12 budget money permitting.  Cllr Henderson to keep up to date with this.
c) Transport- The Chair. 
Consultation on concessionary fare scheme 
d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
Nothing to report
e) Arts and Leisure

Nothing to report
f) Reports from County of District Councillors
Cllr Hudspeth (Appendix B)
297.
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson



(i)
26 North Street  - Demolition of existing property to two detached dwellings with 

garages Erection of a detached garage – no objections raised.



(ii)
20 Enstone Road – Porch canopy to front elevation – no objections raised.
298.
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix C to agenda December  2010)  
ii. Contribution to the Barton Bulletin agreed at £300.00

299.
To receive items for next agenda. 


Standing donations to be considered for 2011/12 financial year.
   Queens Jubilee 2012 celebrations to be discussed

   Affordable Housing Presentation to be rearranged for January 2011
299.
 AOB


No AOB
300.
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 17 January 2011 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


